To whom it may concern,

Kelly’s Pump Sales and Service (Talena), an Ellensburg business has been
monitoring my well depth for the last three years twice yearly; May, 1 and
October,1 each year. The static water level has remained the same until 2020.
The static level has been reduced by 20 feet of water from May,1 2020 through
October, 1 2020, an unprecedented and dramatic reduction in water
availability. It is my understanding from reading the Public Notice published
in the Ellensburg Daily Record that a conditional use permit has been
applied for by Sweetwater Ranch Enterprises LLC., intended for an event
center on 68.80 acres located approximately 1 mile North of my residence. The
well data shows water availability in the area is already in jeopardy and if this
conditional use is permitted, mine, and other wells in the area will be
adversely affected causing reduced water availability.

Darrell Hoadley (Skip)
560 Rocky Road
509.962.8668
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